

12 March 2021

Mr Gerard Hayes General Secretary Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD Locked Bag 3 AUSTRALIA SQUARE NSW 1215 secretary@hsu.asn.au

CC: Michael Kearns Michael.kearns@hsu.asn.au

## Dear Mr Hayes

I am writing to advise Mid North Coast Local Health District (MNCLHD) has reviewed its organisational structures at Kempsey District Hospital (KDH) to ensure alignment with service provision.

Following this process, it is proposed to realign Kempsey Radiology Services from the Deputy Director of Medical Services to the Executive Officer at KDH.

Management will commence discussions with relevant staff regarding the proposed realignment which will include a change of reporting line for one position.

I have attached the proposed KDH Organisational Chart for your reference. MNCLHD anticipates to transition this change by COB 1 April 2021.

MNCLHD looks forward to working with the Associations, management and staff in considering ways in which MNCLHD can improve its services. Please don't hesitate to contact myself on 6562 0248 or Ms Jo Hawkins, A/Human Resources Manager on 0438435225 if you require further information.

Yours sincerely

**Felicity Wardle** 

Acting Executive Officer Kempsey District Hospital